Dear colleagues,

With apologies, the number for the COVID-19 support line included in the communication earlier today was incorrect. The correct number is 0118 214 7813. This number will operate from 10.30am on Monday 2 November.
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From: Communications
Sent: 01 November 2020 11:16
To: all-staff@lists.reading.ac.uk <all-staff@lists.reading.ac.uk>
Subject: Important update on COVID-19: government announcement of lockdown measures 
 
Dear colleagues, 
 
You will no doubt be aware of the Prime Minister’s announcement proposing a pre-Christmas ‘circuit breaker’ lockdown in England starting on Thursday 5 November. The aim is to bring COVID-19 case numbers down using a month of increased restrictions, hopefully allowing people to travel more safely for the Christmas break. These new measures only apply to England and do not change regulations in place in Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland. 
 
You will undoubtedly be wondering about the implications for both colleagues and students. The Prime Minister made clear that the educational activities of schools, colleges and universities will not be subject to these additional restrictions, so we would like to reassure you that we will continue to conduct teaching and research, subject to all the safety provisions that we already have in place and any other national restrictions on broader activity and socialising. 
 
We will review the full detail of the new provisions carefully to ensure that we are continuing to operate safely and in compliance with government guidance, and share further updates with you before the new provisions come into effect on Thursday. 
 
This message will go to students shortly. 
 
New COVID-19 support line to open on Monday 
Against the backdrop of a changing national picture, it is understandable that you may have questions. So we are launching a University of Reading COVID-19 support line on 0118 378 5445 to better support our community. The support line will provide a central point of contact for you as well as students, parents or members of our local Reading community who have queries or concerns. The support line will open at 10.30am on Monday 2 November, and will then operate from 9am to 5pm on weekdays and 11am to 4pm on weekends. 
 
As well as the new support line, we are also boosting the number of colleagues operating our Case Management Team, which is supporting national test and trace efforts. This will ensure that we continue to provide timely support for students or colleagues who receive a positive COVID-19 test result, and their close contacts within the University community. 
 
If you are contacted by a student who has concerns or questions about our COVID-19 response, is experiencing symptoms or has received a positive test result, please direct them straight to the support line for the most up-to-date information, rather than seeking to provide them with advice yourself. 
 
Close coordination with health authorities and local government 
As a further measure to support our response, we last week requested the establishment of a joint Incident Management Team with Public Health England (PHE) and Reading Borough Council. This will provide us with guidance specific to our University community. 
 
This new Incident Management Team met for the first time late last week, and PHE confirmed that cases at the University show a pattern of transmission through student households and socialising. The total number of staff cases remains low and very few of these have had any contact with our campuses. 
 
The rise in University cases is consistent with an increase in Reading generally, with confirmed cases in the region now over 100 per 100,000 people. While the number of new daily University cases returned to single figures by Friday following a brief increase at the start of the week, PHE is now formally treating the growth in cases at the University as an ‘outbreak’. This classification provides the University with additional support mechanisms through the IMT. The IMT will meet again in the week of 9 November to assess developments. 
 
PHE confirms no additional restrictions required 
It is extremely encouraging that PHE expressed confidence in the safety measures that the University already has in place and does not recommend any additional restrictions at this time, such as reducing face-to-face teaching or other on-campus facilities. 
 
PHE are confident that transmission of infection on campus is occurring through households and social activity rather than teaching settings, which do not pose an identifiable risk given the safety measures that the University has in place. Staff cases remain low and the affected individuals have either not been on campus or are not linked to teaching. 
 
Although it is clear from PHE advice that we are taking all the necessary steps to protect the safety of our community, we are keeping our response under constant review, with the Major Incident Team continuing to meet daily.  
 
How you can play your part 
Echoing the Prime Minister’s remarks, there is much that all of us can do to help reduce the spread of COVID-19: 
0. comply strictly with all government and University guidance, particularly when socialising – this includes wearing face coverings, washing hands regularly and maintaining social distance 
0. report through your line manager if you have symptoms of COVID-19 or receive a positive test result 
0. download the NHS Track and Trace app and the University’s own CallMy Alert app 
0. check that the mobile number recorded in the Employee Self-Service system is correct so that the Case Management Team can contact you by text message or phone call if needed 
0. check your University email and the Staff Portal regularly for the latest information and guidance. 
 
The ongoing impact of COVID-19 on all our lives, and the uncertainty this creates, is naturally concerning for many within our community. We would like to reassure you that the University is well-placed to respond should the situation escalate further. The University Executive Board (UEB) will be considering on Monday the latest government announcement and the final details of contingency plans that seek to protect the safety of our whole community while continuing to deliver the best experience for our students that we can. We will communicate these following UEB approval. 
 
In the meantime, if you have any concerns, please do contact the COVID-19 support line from 10.30am on Monday 2 November. 
 
Best wishes, 
Parveen and Paul 
 
Professor Parveen Yaqoob (Deputy Vice-Chancellor) and Paul Inman (Pro-Vice-Chancellor, International)
Co-Chairs of the Major Incident Team 


